
SCOTT COUNTY IL COMMISSIONERS MEETING- October 28, 2024 

The meeting was brought to order by Commissioner Bob Schafer at 3:07 PM. Roll call was as follows: 
Commissioner Bob Schafer, Commissioner Tom Peterson, Commissioner John Simmons, and Mark Ford. 

Minutes of the October 21, 2024 meeting were read by Commissioner Schafer. Commissioner Peterson made a 
motion to approve the minutes. Commissioner Simmons seconded the motion. On roll call on said motion all 
voting aye, motion carried, and the minutes were approved. 

The minutes from the Scott Co. Board workshop from 10/21/24 were read by Commissioner Bob Schafer. 
Commissioner Peterson made a motion to approve the minutes, Commissioner Simmons seconded the motion. 
On roll call on said motion all voting aye, motion carried, and the minutes were approved. 

Treasurer- Mark reported that the list of delinquent property taxes will be published in the Scott County Times on 
October 31, 2024.  Paying the renewal for the Fike & Fike property tax software was discussed. 

Nursing Home- Census is 38, and 3 are Med A, with 2 more potentially coming in this week.  There is $24,797.57 in 
the Operating Account, and $57k in the Illinois Fund account.  They are also in need of one additional CNA.   

NEW BUSINESS: 

Payment of Bills are requested to be approved for this week and last week’s bills. Commissioner Peterson made a 
motion to approve the claims, Commissioner Simmons seconded, and the motion carried.  

Commissioner Simmons brought up the idea of looking into developing Ebaugh Park into a RV Park / Campground 
as it has been discussed a few other times.  Commissioner Peterson and Commissioner Schafer both agreed that 
Commissioner Simmons could contact Benton & Associations to see what they would charge to draw up some 
plans.  There are quite a few Grants that are available for projects of that nature out there that the County would 
like to take advantage of if possible. 

There being no further business to come before said board at this time, Commissioner Simmons made a motion to 
adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Peterson seconded, and the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 pm.  

Brooke Smith, Scott County Clerk 

 


